SOROPTIMIST INTERNATIONAL SCOTLAND NORTH 

MINUTE OF THE REGIONAL MEETING 

held via Zoom on 18 September 2021 
1. Welcome 
President Pat was in the chair and welcomed Scotland North members, with a special welcome to Nisha Ghosh, the Federation Director of PR and Marketing. President Pat explained that due to an accident earlier in the day the programmed speaker from SEPA was unable to attend. With the easing of Covid restrictions over past months, members had been able to meet more friends and family, and some clubs were now managing to return to face-to face meetings. 

President Pat referred to the recent military activity in Afghanistan, highlighted the implications this could have for the future freedoms of women and girls in that country, and noted there was an opportunity to work to support those who had fled. To mark the UN Day of Peace on 21 September, President Katie lit a candle and read the Afghan poem “If peace comes”.

2. Vision and Mission 
SI Inverness and Nairn joint president Anne read the Vision and Mission. 
3. Roll Call and Apologies 
Aberdeen –  9, Crieff –  4, Dundee – 7, Easter Ross – 4,  Inverness and Nairn – 5, 

Perth –  7, Pune Metro East – 1, plus one associate member.  

There were apologies from Federation president Cathy Cottridge, and Julie McVey, the  regional website administrator.
4. Minute of Meeting of 19 June 2021 
Acceptance of the minute was proposed by Katie Lang, SI Crieff, and seconded by Anne McAlister, SI Aberdeen. 
5. Matters Arising 
Beehives offer – it was noted that Aberdeen had been successful in obtaining a beehive and that more details on this would be provided at a later date.
Region meetings - President Pat reminded members that as a result of the recent survey, there would in future be two Zoom and two face-to-face region meetings a year. The first non-Zoom meeting will be held in Perth next May and will include the region AGM.
Zoom – she also reminded clubs that they can still make use of the region account for  their regular club meetings. 

6. Correspondence 
There had been six News Briefings and six mailings from Federation since the June region meeting. 
Sent to clubs and region executive - copy of Powerpoint presentation on the results of the region meeting survey, and offer to clubs of the use of the region Zoom account for their club meetings.
Sent to clubs, associate members and region executive - list of region and other meetings in 2021-22, and notice of and papers for the September region meeting
Forwarded to clubs, associate members and region executive - message from Federation about post-flooding support for SI Europe; amended report on July Federation Board meeting; August letter from joint region presidents Katie and Pat; reminder about the final tree-planting webinar on 11 September; and invitation to Inverness and Nairn club Zoom meeting on 13 September.  
DATES TO NOTE
1 October - closing date for applications of post of Federation Director of Finance

22 October – last date for registering to be an observer at FPAC meeting on 28 October, and also for registering for conference (£70 rate to 30 September, £80 thereafter).

7. Region Reports 
Programme Action and Cross Party Groups
UKPA - Janice had recently completed an Action Plan for Programme Action Officers to forward to their regions and clubs to encourage Soroptimists to take action on pieces of work on modern slavery. A flyer had been designed and it was hoped to have it printed before the SIGBI Conference.
Regional projects - the fund-raising for mangroves project will run until 31 October and Janice thanked members for their efforts. Club members had also been working hard to create panels for the Stitches for Survival and COP 26 initiative. Thirty panels had been completed and would be sent to Glasgow. Janice will include pictures in the next Spotlight.
Club work - Janice's report, circulated separately, had detailed information about each club's recent Programme Action activities. Much of the work over the summer had focused on the environment. Members had litter-picked in their home areas, maintained dedicated plots in local parks, and arranged to have trees planted, either by donating to existing projects or organising actual plantings in the autumn. Clubs continued to recycle a range of items such as blister packs, bottle tops, stamps and soft plastics, and good quality bras are donated to Oxfam. Clubs had also created panels for the display at COP 26.

Other ongoing work included the collection and donation of toiletries to a range of local organisations, underwear being sent to Smalls for All, household goods being collected for Starter Packs, and food donations to local foodbanks. Clubs were also taking action to help provide for the Afghan refugees expected to arrive in their area. 
Cross Party Groups: the CPG Families and Children affected by Imprisonment has joined with the CPG Women and Justice, and this will now be called Women, Families and Justice. At the first meeting, the priorities and work plan for the next few years were discussed, the first question being  “Why is the number of women in prison so high?”

Janice noted that existing schemes do not work for women and that a proposal was put forward to introduce Women’s Community Courts, which would be a new model for dispensing justice. It was also noted that children under 18 should not be in prisons with adults, and that, as in  Australia, those under 18 should go to a children’s court.

Janice also attended the Commercial Sexual Exploitation CPG and the launch webinar of the ‘Model for Scotland’ to end demand for prostitution and sex trafficking in Scotland. She will write about this in the October Spotlight.
Treasurer
Accounts – the accounts to 29 August 2021 had been circulated and all the expected income for the year had now been received. The sum of £126 had so far been received for the mangroves project.
Zoom – the region Zoom account is now open to clubs to use for their regular meetings.  Some assistance is available from Fiona B or for Macs from Julie McVey.
Internet banking – the necessary papers have been completed and are now with the bank. 
Money for Mangroves - Fiona B reported that Aberdeen and associate Jean had sent money for the mangroves project, and that Dundee and Perth had previously sent donations. All other donations plus the agreed matched funding would be forward in a single transfer after the closing date of 31 October.  
Media 

President Pat noted that it was good to see new pictures and items on club social media and websites, and encouraged clubs to continue to make use of these opportunities for   increased publicity. She thanked Julia for keeping the region website and Facebook up-to-date.

8. Federation  Councillor  

Maureen had attended the meeting of councillors the previous week and advised that clubs can now get information on the usage of their own websites by contacting Sally at SIGBI. She noted that elsewhere in the UK a transgender member had been proposed. Finally, she encouraged more members to sign up for the Llandudno conference. 

President Pat thanked Maureen for her report and for her service as the region's councillor over the past four years, providing effective communication between the Board and our region. 
9. AOCB 
November region meeting – this will be a meeting with minimum business and maximum celebration, marking the centenary of Soroptimist International. All clubs will be asked to contribute to the programme and an email will be sent out shortly, outlining how they can participate. 

Money for mangroves – clubs were reminded to send the region treasurer any remaining  mangroves money by 31 October. 

Thanks - President Pat thanked Fiona W, who was standing down after six years as region secretary, and noted that as no-one had come forward to replace her, administrative arrangements would be modified in the coming months. 

President Pat then thanked Katie, who was coming to the end of two years as president and then joint president. Although she hadn't been able to visit clubs in person, she had managed, thanks to the availability of Zoom, to join many of the virtual club meetings. The past year as job share presidents had worked well and both believed it could easily be copied for other region roles. 

10. Date and Place of Next Meeting –  20 November 2021, by Zoom 
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